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Dear President, 

The Commission would like to thank the Senát for its Opinion on the Proposal for a 
Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on a European network of 
Employment Services, workers' access to mobility services and the further integration of 
labour market {COM(2014) 6 final}. 

The Commission fully supports the remark as regards the need for an increased awareness of 
the services that EURES can provide and points to Article 7(6) of the Proposal that makes 
explicit reference to staff and resources necessary to carry out the tasks defined in the 
proposed Regulation. Additionally, the Proposal envisages the creation of a national hub to 
allow for an efficient transfer from the national level to the EURES portal of information on 
job vacancies, job applications and CV's made available by any organisation that is willing 
to share this information on the EURES portal.  

With reference to the schemes for recognition of European professional qualifications, the 
Commission observes that such schemes advocate the use of the European classification of 
skills, competences, qualifications and occupations as a vector for a more efficient matching 
system between job vacancies and job applications. 

The points made above are based on the initial proposal presented by the Commission which 
is currently in the legislative process involving both the European Parliament and the 
Council at which your government is represented. 

The Commission hopes that the above clarifications address the issues raised in your 
Opinion and looks forward to continuing the political dialogue with the Senát. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

          Maroš Šefčovič 
Vice-President 
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